

**Glennville State University  
Facilities Committee and Threat Assessment  
March 10, 2022 @ 10:00am Minutes  
AB Room 213A**

**Members Present:** Tom Ratliff, Chairperson  
Mackenzie Royce (sat in for Jason Yeager)  
Dave Hutchinson  
Bert Jedamski  
Rita Helmick  
Jason Phares  
Jeff Bryson  
Jamie Pennington, Secretary

**Members Absent:** Jason Yeager  
Mike Wheeler  
Casey Smola

**Call to Order:** Tom called the meeting to order at 10:08am

**Discussion of Organization and Goals:** Minutes were good from last meeting and no changes was made. Tom 1<sup>st</sup> and Jason 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion.

- Dave talked about the possibility of updating Pickens Hall, wanted to at least discuss It in the future. He stated the possibility of getting funds for that.
- College has University status. Tom and his crew have been busy working at Waco getting things changed.
- North Entrance sign has been updated showing the University name.
- There was discussion on some damage to Pickens Hall possibility by students. Bert stated we might can find some Covid money to help with cameras for that building.
- Jason had a great idea for a video wall in Public Safety were we could use old monitors.

**Discussion of Safety Concerns:**

- The biggest safety concern brought up in the meeting was the STOP sign below the Administration Building. Vehicles are not stopping and Bert is worried someone will get hurt.
- Some ideas were talked about like making the STOP sign bigger or moving that parking spot so people see it more clearly.

- Bert wanted to know if we had back up generators for the game if snow storm causes the electricity to go out. Tom said were are fine.

#### Update on Starbucks:

- Starbucks is moving along, tile has gone up and is looking great.
- The guys were parking illegally but, Tom talked with them and they don't block the entrance anymore.

#### Update on BIT:

- Working on Policy manual, they think it will be done by the end of semester.

#### Other Discussions, Updates, and Concerns:

- Jeff had a question about the issues with the Dishwasher in the kitchen. Tom stated that this was a joint issue meaning the machine and the operator were both to blame. He also stated that he would be dealing with that issue.
- Tom and Rita is waiting on a follow up call from Panhandle on reconstruction of the 1<sup>st</sup> claim at Goodwin Hall.
- On the 2<sup>nd</sup> claim Tom and Rita need to speak to the Insurance Adjuster.
- The Wooden building is being moved to the Waco Center to be used for Storage. Jeff 1<sup>st</sup> the motion, Bert 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion and all agreed.
- Jason P. let us know the Shentel Private internet link has been ordered and will be in by the end of the month. (Morris Training Center)
- Most rooms on the AB building have been given new monitors. PE building has 4 rooms, Waco 7 rooms, and recital hall has a new laser projector and screen.
- Science hall elevator has been having issues.
- Jason Gum wants to relocate books to basement so 2<sup>nd</sup> floor for more student areas.
- Jeff said this would be great for Nursing and Grad Programs.

#### Discussion on Campus Recycling Program:

- Jason P. says the county don't pick up recycling anymore since Covid.
- Tom still believes we don't have the man power to proceed with the program.
- Bert thinks it should go into phases. We should start small.
- Tom agreed we could provide bags and gloves,

- Everyone agreed w/ Bert that should go into phases. Bert 1<sup>st</sup> motion and Jeff 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion
- Also the two professors wanting to start program were invited but, did not attend.
- All renovations should be done by start of school.

Adjourned @ 11:02 by Tom and Jason 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion.